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Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Beth Honebein

If you are representing
someone other than
yourself, please indicate
who you are representing.

Sierra School of Performing Arts

Email Address bethhonebein@yahoo.com

5450 Wintergreen Ln, Reno, NV

Address 89511

Which City of Reno Ward do

you reside? Unincorporated Washoe County

Council Meeting Date Nov 09, 2022

Do you wish to speak in

person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)



Agenda Item

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

Your Comment

public comment

No position stated - Concerned or
Neutral

To the Reno mayor and city
council members:

Thank you for the opportunity to
present this public comment
today. | represent Sierra School of
Performing Arts, a local nonprofit,
producing live theater as well as
classes in the performing arts.
The weekend of December 9 to
11, we will be presenting Peter
Pan, Jr. in the theater at Damonte
Ranch High School. This
production is funded in part by a
Youth Project Grant from the City
of Reno Arts and Culture
Commission. Thank you very
much for this funding. The cast of
29 students, ages 8 to 18, has
been rehearsing since early
September. They have been
studying their lines, learning their
dances, and practicing the many
musical numbers in the show with
incredible dedication. They are
excited that the performances are
now only one month away. The
director, music director and the
rest of the professional staff are
impressed with all the students
have learned during the rehearsal
period. Once again, we thank you
for your grant funding and hope



Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

you will join us for one of the four
performances, December 9

through 11. Tickets are available
at peterpanreno.com. Thank you.

Yes

Yes

Yes
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